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June 25, 2001
Kendra Phillips 

Response to ISRP 

851 SW 6th Avenue, Suite 1100 

Portland, OR 97204




RE:
ISRP ReVIEW of THE NACHES RIVER WATER TREATMENT PLANT INTAKE SCREENING PROJECT (ID 25031) – COLUMBIA PLATEAU PROVINCE.
Dear NWPPC:

The City of Yakima has submitted a proposal to screen the Naches Water Treatment Plan intake system under the Columbia Plateau Provincial Project Review Solicitation (Project ID 25031).  This project received a favorable review by the Independent Scientific Review Panel (ISRP) and was determined to be fundable under the Fish and Wildlife Program.  Although the proposal was determined to be fundable and no response was requested, we would like to provide clarification regarding several ISRP comments. 

ISRP comment: “An expensive project that will be needed if the retirement of Wapatox Dam occurs (proposed at this time but not a certainty).”

COY response:  Retirement of the Wapatox power plant will require use of the unscreened intake system year round, but currently the Wapatox plant is taken out of operation for approximately 60 days per year which requires the use of this same unscreened auxiliary intake system.  Therefore, the retirement of the Wapatox plant will exacerbate the current problem, but this project is well justified and needed under the current condition, independent of the future of the Wapatox plant (which is still uncertain). 

ISRP comment: “Proposed budget is $1.9 million, but speakers (Paul Wagner) indicated that the project might be done for as little as $1 million.”

COY response:  The proposed $1.9 million budget is the maximum expected cost of this project.  A Technical Advisory Committee (TAC) will be assembled to assist in the final design phase of this project and would include consideration of potentially less expensive design alternatives.  In addition, retirement of the Wapatox power plant (currently under negotiation) will result in a significant reduction in overall project cost. 

ISRP comment:  “Action will be taken by late fall 2002 regardless of funding decision.”

COY response: Action needs to be taken by late fall 2002. The City of Yakima will contribute approximately 15% of the overall cost of this project, but no other funding is currently available beyond that being requested from the Bonneville Power Administration. Cost sharing with the Salmon Recovery Funding Board (SRFB) may also occur in the future, but at this time is uncertain. 

We wish to thank the ISRP for the thorough and favorable review of our proposal. We also appreciate this opportunity to provide clarification and thank you for your support of this important project. 

Sincerely
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Dueane Calvin

Water/Irrigation Division Manager

Cc: 



Jim Waldo

-
Jim.Waldo2@gov.wa.gov
Bob Austin, BPA
-
rjaustin@bpa.gov

Sarah McNary, BPA
srmcnary@bpa.gov
Mark Shaw, BPA
-
mashaw@bpa.gov
David Brown, City of Yakima

Paul Wagner, Golder Associates

Keith Wolf, Golder Associates
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